
 

CMSAA Rugby Coaches’ Meeting 2016 
Wednesday April 5, 2015 – Maple Creek 

 
Introductions: 
Attendees: Tu Loan Trieu (Hillcrest); Paige Perry (Monty); Anders Nordby (Eagle 
Mountain); Andrew Graham (Co-coordinator, Maple Creek); Art Sanderson (Como 
Lake); Rebecca Innis (Banting); Wendy Chen (Eagle Mountain); Anders Nordby (Eagle 
Mountain; Mark Clay (Maillard).  
 
School involvement: 
Kway – waiting for numbers 
Banting – Still waiting for numbers 
Hillcrest – Boys full teams and girls almost there (9 girls) 
Scott Creek – Waiting for numbers 
Eagle Mountain – Enough for one of every team 
Moody – 8 kids going to Eagle Mnt. No coach at Moody (sponsor Scott P) 
Monty – 4 girls, 2 boys. 
Maillard – Lots of sign up – mixed bag. Numbers for each level but low. 
Minnekhada – if interest will join Kway 
Maple Creek – varying numbers. Low numbers at each level. Full team for 6/7 boys 
Summit – waiting for numbers 
Como Lake – waiting for numbers 
 
 
Laws: 
-as previous, standard IRB laws with the previously determined middle school 
adaptations. Reminders of some of these: 
-no push scrum 
 -no boosting on line-outs 
 -45 degree tap and run on a penalty 
 -coaches agree prior to game if they want kick converts 
 -scrum half is allowed a free pick-up and immediate pass of ball when taking the 
ball from the back foot of the scrum. 
7-aside laws: 
 -no contest scrum to start the season. Coaches and officials may change this as 
season progresses 
 -defending scrum half must keep hand on back of hook until offensive scrum half 
has ball in possession, or ball is kicked out of the back of the scrum out of control 
 
Refereeing 
- We will need to find referees  
- SFU and community clubs? 
- Ian Robertson will contact some of our contacts 



Levels 
-will still try for boys 8 (rounded out with grade sevens as needed) and boys 6/7 
-girls all together 
--schools with small numbers are encouraged to combine with other schools 
-please communicate with opponents prior to game if your numbers are small so 
loaning can be easily arranged 
-we primarily play 12 aside, but are flexible dependent on numbers – we want all 
interested students to have the experience of playing. 
 
Art (new doo) Sanderson: Brought up the concern of very large athletic Grade 7s 
playing in the Boys 6/7 division. We all agreed that it is up to the coach to decide if this 
type of player should only play on the Grade 8 team out of concern for our teeny weeny 
Grade 6 players. 
 
Compensation of referees 
 -in years with high numbers, and regular season games around the district host 
schools compensated refs, CMSAA compensated during play-offs 

-last season almost all games were done by coaches at the centrally hosted 
tournaments. CMSAA 

--Once we decide hosting allocations and just how many teams the league will 
have, we’ll decide if and how to be compensating referees. 
 
League Formats 
-grade 8 boys league, is primarily for grade 8 boys, and they should get priority of 
playing time in that league. If you need to have sevens to fill gaps on that team please 
consider safety. 
-gr 6/7 boys league 
-gr 6/7/8 girls league 
 
Season Dates 
 
Opening tourney 
Girls: April 19 
Boys 8: April 21 
Boys 6/7: April 22 
 
** Week off to practice and refine skills** 
 
Second tourney: 
Girls: May 3 
Boys 8: May 5 
Boys 6/7:  April 29 
 
Third tournament: 



Girls: May 10 
Boys 8: May 13 
Boys 6/7: May 6 
 
 
Fourth Touney Windup 
Girls: May 17 
Boys 8: May 19 
Boys 6/7: May 24 
 
May 25 and on: Schools are welcome to arrange games on theoir own if they would 
like to showcase rugby at their own school. 
 
 
 
Game formats  and team configurations will be decided following opening tournaments. 
 
Preliminary goal, depending on sizes of teams, would be to follow intended format of 
last year. After opening tournaments, will determine 
 
Advantages of coming together to central locations: 
-allowing players to see other games and make friendships with players from other 
teams. 
 -allowing coaches to help referee 
 -allowing shorter games lessens the high percentage injury (final 15 minutes of 
50 minute games) 
 -allowing coaches to discuss developments 
 -allowing smaller number schools to more easily combine 
  -less stress about showing up with small numbers 
 
 
Spirit of Play 
Generally we have a wonderful spirit of rugby and spirit of middle school. The 
camaraderie, respect and safety are paramount. 
 
Opportunities: Wendy looking into incentives for our season – more to follow after 
Andrew discusses with Rob at Scott Creek. 
Andrew to check with his contacts at Rugby Canada to see if we can get tickets to the 
test match on June 11th at BC Place: Canada vs. Japan 
 
Hosting Location(s): Scott Creek has offered to host this year. Will confirm with Rob 
Foot. 


